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Orval LeJeune Elected Student Council President 
Board of Trustees 
Transacts Annual 
Business 

On Tuesday, April 26, the Trev- 
ecca Board of Trustees met on our 
campu^to transact their annual 
business. This meeting was marked 
for its progressiveness and rapid¬ 
ity of action. 

Dr. John L. Knight, chairman of 
the Board, met with the Executive 
Committee Tuesday morning to set 
up business procedure and to dis¬ 
pense with as much business as 
possible before the meeting of all 
the trustees in the afternoon ses¬ 
sion. 

At 1:30 the complete Board met 
and immediately divided itself into 
committees to inspect the campus 
and suggest improvements. There 
was general satisfaction with the 
campus. Singled out for special 
praise was Mr. V. Neil Richardson, 
business manager, who had super¬ 
vised the building of three excellent 
structures, the two industrial build¬ 
ings and the president’s home. The 
new library is also to be sub-con¬ 
tracted under his direction. 

The Trustee-Faculty dinner that 
evening was in accordance with 
tradition. It was marked by the 
best attendance yet achieved and 
was the most enjoyable. The col¬ 
lege choir, under the direction of 
Professor Ramon Unruh, presented 
the entertainment which was very 
well received. Mr. Richardson was 
toastmaster. Speeches were omitted 
so that the board members might 
tour the president’s new home and 
attend the R. T. Williams Lecture 
series in the Fine Arts auditorium. 

Dr. Homer J. Adams stated that 
more and more wives of the Board 
members are coming with their 
husbands. For the second consecu¬ 
tive year entertainment was afford¬ 
ed them. Last year they visited a 
local florist shop and this year en¬ 
joyed viewing the famous Upper 
Room. 

High School Presents 
"New Fires" 

The high school senior class pre¬ 
sented “New Fires,” a comedy in 
three acts, on Friday evening, May 
13. 

The following appeared as the 
players: Brenda Highlander, Judy 
Gibson, Frank Hawks, Johnny 
Bauer, Roger Costa, Henry Staggs, 
Mary Ann Swink, Beverly McFil- 
len, Shannon L. Goins, Judy Mob¬ 
ley, Frank Ward, John Hall, Bev¬ 
erly Riley, Darlene and Pat Hall. 

Under the direction of Ruth 
Shannon the play was a success. 

Paul Jackson Presents 

Voice Recital 
“Though He Slay Me, Yet Will I 

trust in Him” was the theme of 
Paul Jackson’s recital. The pro¬ 
gram, taken from the book of Job, 
was presented in the Fine Arts 
auditorium, May 6. With a major 
in speech, Paul presented this as 
his final senior recital. 

Bess Pearson, junior, and Lois 
Conkey, sophomore, assisted Paul 
in the presentation. Bess sang 
“Beatitudes” and “Rest in the 
Lord.” “I’ll Walk with God” and 
“The Worship of God in Nature” 
were presented by Lois Conkey. 
Sylvia Young accompanied them on 
the piano. 

Ushers for the program were 
Joyce Woodard, Karen Cox, and 
Gene Reynolds. 

The Board met once again on 
Wednesday to hear the reports of 
the various departmental heads. 
They were well accepted with en¬ 
thusiasm. The present faculty was 
approved for the coming year with 
recommendations made concerning 
salary increases as the budget will 
permit. Two new faculty members 
were added for next year. Mr. John 
W. Dix, with Ph.D. pending final 
approval, will head the Science 
Division. He comes from Bear 
Springs, Tennessee. Mr. Bill W. 
Jernigan, a Trevecca and Seminary 
graduate, will be assistant libra¬ 
rian. He is a Nashvillian. 

A long-range building program 
was submitted by Speight, Hibbs 
and Johnson, Clarksville architects. 
The plan was received with much 
enthusiasm and the Board voted 
to obtain two other such proposals 
in the near future. The program in¬ 
cluded construction of eleven new 
buildings at a cost of $2.5 million. 
As of now no building has been ap¬ 
proved after the construction of the 
library. The Board instructed Mr. 
Richardson to press the completion 
of the library so that it might be 
completed by the next Board meet¬ 
ing. At that time it will be dedi¬ 
cated amidst a great celebration 
in honor of Dr. Mackey’s twenty- 
five years of service to the college 
as president. Rev. C. E. Keys re¬ 
ported that $47,000 has already 
been received for its construction. 
The Board voted to empower the 
school to borrow up to $100,000 for 
the present building program. 

Action was taken by the Board 
to bestow upon Rev. Mack Ander¬ 
son the degree of Doctor of Divin¬ 
ity. 

A motion was made and passed 
to the effect that all possible efforts 

(Continued on Page 2) 

Florida Caravan 
Visits Campus 

Recently a group of twenty-eight 
Florida high school juniors and 
seniors visited Trevecca campus. 
Upon arrival each visitor was reg¬ 
istered and assigned a room in 
the dormitories. The usual con¬ 
ference for Trev-a-cades was con¬ 
ducted by Rev. C. E. Keys, field 
representative, where they were 
informed about our school plan 
and permitted to ask questions. A 
get acquainted party was held in 
the Student Center where games 
were played and refreshments 
served. 

Everyone was entertained in the 
Fine Arts auditorium with an op¬ 
eretta, “The Grasshopper,” given 
by the junior class. 

The next day the caravan visited 
classes and toured the campus. A 
guided tour of Nashville was con¬ 
ducted. 

A banquet in the college cafe¬ 
teria was the highlight of the tour. 
Dr. Mackey was the special speak¬ 
er. The A Cappella Choir presented 
several of their favorite songs. 

Mr. and Mrs. Arden Haddix 
from Ft. Lauderdale were in charge 
of this second annual Florida Trev- 
a-cade. Other visiting ministers 
were Rev. Tom Ream, district 
N.Y.P.S. president from Lake City, 
and Rev. Bill Anderson, Jackson¬ 
ville Southside. 

The Florida Club with Denny 
Hage as president was host to the 
Florida caravan. 

Georgians Are 

Prospective Students 
“We have some new students on 

campus,” said someone recently. 
No, they are not students, just 
prospective ones. These recent visi¬ 
tors are members of the Georgia 
District. Approximately eighty-five 
members came on the Trev-a-cade 
to our college. 

They were honored with a dinner 
in the banquet room of the cafe¬ 
teria on the evening of their arrival. 
One hundred and ten people were 
served. Dr. Mackey was the special 
speaker. The choir gave several 
numbers. 

Following the banquet a pro¬ 
gram entitled “The Grasshopper” 
was presented for their enjoyment. 

Rev. Mack Anderson brought the 
morning message in the chapel on 
Friday. We are always thrilled to 
have our people visit their college. 
We hope that they will come again 
soon. Next time maybe some will 
come as students. 

Dale Melton, Mary Jane Still, Dwayne Little, Joe Moses, Bess Pear¬ 
son, Orval LeJeune. 

In recent elections students were 
selected as Student Council presi¬ 
dent and secretary, Darda editor 
and business manager, and Trev- 
Echoes editor and business mana¬ 
ger. 

Orval LeJeune, a junior from 
Charlotte, North Carolina, has been 
elected as Student Council presi¬ 
dent for next year. He married the 
former Pat Kohn last year and is 
the proud father of a new arrival, 
Shari Lynn. 

After arriving as a freshman in 
’57, he was elected chairman of the 
North Carolina Club. The choir 
accepted his services and he has 
been a member of that group for 
three years. In addition, he was a 
member of the Music Club during 
that period. 

The sophomore class immediate¬ 
ly recognized his ability by honor¬ 
ing him as president of that group. 
Under his able leadership that class 
won the Class-of-the-Year Award. 

Now the college availed itself 
of his talent by electing him secre¬ 
tary of the Student Council. His 
election as Student Council presi¬ 
dent has now put the icing on a 
well constructed college career. 

LeJeune has maintained a high 
scholastic average. He is one of 
a rare group, a mathematics ma¬ 
jor and education-psychology mi¬ 
nor. Future plans include a mas¬ 
ter’s degree from Peabody College 
and a teaching career. 

Dale Melton, freshman from 
Arcadia, Florida, was elected to 
serve as secretary of the Student 
Council. He has served this year 
as president of the freshman class. 

Dale has been designated to 
travel with the quartet represent¬ 

ing Trevecca during the summer 
of 1960. 

Bess Pearson, junior from Hous¬ 
ton, Mississippi, received the honor 
of being elected editor of the 
Darda, the college annual. Bess, an 
English-speech major, has been a 
member of the Darda staff for two 
years and has been a member of 
the A Cappella Choir for three 
years. 

Mary Jane Still, junior from 
Kingsport, Tennessee, was elected 
to the editorship of Trev-Echoes, 
the college newspaper. Mary Jane 
has served as president of the 
Literary Club and has been very 

active in sports. 

Dwayne Little, sophomore from 

Ludlow, Kentucky, will manage the 

(Cont. on page 2, col. 5) 

Final Chapel Service 
The final chapel service is May 

31 at 10:00 a.m. Awards will be 

given and honor students recog¬ 

nized. 

Honor Students Named 
College honor roll students for 

winter quarter are: Donnie Adams, 

Helen Barnes, Ann Bohannon, Da¬ 

vid Brown, Ann Clayton, LaNelle 

Cowan, Raymond Cowan, Rosalie 

Gardner, Kemp Higginbotham, 

Carolyn Kennedy, Eleanor Knotts, 

Carol Light, Phyllis Lobb, Judy 

Magnusson, Dale Melton, J. W. 

Menees, Edith Mingledorff, Caro¬ 

lyn Moore, Joe Moses, Judith Par¬ 

rish, Lillian Pickett, Nancy Rush¬ 

ing, Doris Sweeney, Don Turner, 

and Dave Wofford. 
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The Answer To Your Prayers 
We want to share with our many friends the marvelous answer 

to their prayers and ours for Ferrell Gomer since the tragic accident 
of October 13, 1958. Many of you know the nature and the seriousness 
of the accident. The doctors gave very little hope, if any, for his life, 
and thought it impossible for a mental recovery. Ferrell has steadily 
improved in every way, and even the spinal meningitis in May, 1959, 
proved to be a blessing by closing the break in the membrane where 
the spinal fluid had been draining. 

In December after the accident the doctor ran a brain-wave test, 
and it showed normal. He said afterward, “I was simply amazed with 
the test. I just knew there had to be more damage than that.” After 
the meningitis he ran another test and said, “He is still all right.” 

Of course, there are many things to be re-taught and re-learned, 
but Ferrell is making wonderful progress. We began his school work 
in September, 1959, with a “home bound” teacher, and he steadily 
improves with help. He is doing regular work, though limited, for a 
junior in high school at his rate of speed. 

On January 21, 1960, we took him for another check-up, the first 
in three months. When the doctor looked in through his eyes he said, 
“Ferrell, you look wonderful in there.” On this visit he told us he 
had never heard of anyone coming back (mentally) who was in the 
condition Ferrell was in, and that he was the second one to even live. 
He said, “When I first laid eyes on him he was completely decerebrate— 
brain completely cut off from the body, and the body rigid.” He also 
said that after one is in that condition, whatever you do for him is 
treating the family rather than the patient. 

Another physician, who cared for Ferrell in the hospital while the 
surgeon was away for ten days and saw him at this last check-up 
for the first time since we brought him from the hospital, said as Ferrell 
walked in, “I never believed I would ever see this,” and also said 
several times, “He is a walking miracle. I know God has to help us 
with all our operations, but He really helped in this one.” We have 
known all the time that it was a miracle, but for these doctors to tell 
us these things, and recognize the power of God in this so thrilled us 
that we felt we must share it with everyone who prayed for us, and 
with us for Ferrell. It is the answer to united prayer. We feel so un¬ 
worthy, but so grateful, and we thrill as we look at him. But, along 
with the joy and gratitude comes a deep sense of responsibility knowing 
that God has given him to us the second time. We covet your prayers 
for His guidance in caring for him, teaching and training him, and 
helping him to find and fulfill the purpose for which he was spared. 

Thank you again and again for every prayer, every card, the beauti¬ 
ful flowers, the words of encouragement and sympathy, and the material 
contributions that helped to lift our load. 

“Thou art the God that doest wonders: Thou hast declared thy 
strength among the people.” Psalm 77:14. 

Mr. and Mrs. R. P. Gomer and Family 

NEW TENNIS COURT 
The strip of paving to the right of the cafeteria is the 

location of our new tennis court. With warm weather here 
and “no assignments to do” students will have plenty of 
time to enjoy this new recreation facility to the fullest ex¬ 
tent. There is nothing like a relaxing game of tennis to 
release those pent up pressures! 

The basketball goals on the court are compliments of the 
freshman class. This is part of their class project. The old 
goals were torn down when Smith Hall was moved to the 
new site. 

In case you are not fond of tennis or basketball, there are 
some other games available on the campus. The T.A.A. pro¬ 
vides us with some wonderful ball games. Also there is 
socker, badminton, volley ball, and shuffle board. When you 
have those extra minutes, get out and have some fun! 

Mackey Library To Be C.W.A. REPORTS 

We wish to express our deepest 

sympathy to Lloyd Whitaker on 

the recent death of his father. 

Too many of us conduct our lives 

on the cafeteria plan—self-service 

only. 

Inflation is the stuff you sud¬ 

denly don’t have when that old 

tire blows out. 

Be not disturbed at trifles or at 
accidents common or unavoidable. 

—Benjamin Franklin 

McKay Hall 

Has Open House 
At the first dawn of spring all 

young ladies’ hearts turn to 
thoughts of spring fashions. This 
was the scene which was presented 
to us recently by the girls of Mc¬ 
Kay Hall. 

The program presented in the 
Fine Arts auditorium gave us a 
sneak preview of all the pretty 
dresses which the girls are wearing 
around this spring. The theme was 
written around a favorite pas¬ 
time of all young ladies, that of 
looking at the “wishbook.” The 
script was written by Sharon Mar¬ 
lin. Nada Ulm was responsible for 
the over-all planning of the event. 

Following the program, the dor¬ 
mitory was visited by approximate¬ 
ly one hundred and fifty guests. A 
reception was given in the Student 
Center. Pink lemonade and assorted 
cookies were served. Chairman of 
of decorations was Miss Joyce 
Woodard. Joynell Warhurst was in 
charge of refreshments. 

At the conclusion of the program, 
the girls presented Miss Bruckner 
with a white orchid in apprecia¬ 
tion for her work with them. 

A shallow thinker seldom makes 
a deep impression. 

BOARD MEETING 
(Continued from Page 1) 

to increase the publicity in the 
local newspapers should be made. 

The members of the Board, by 
districts, who were in attendance 
are as follows: 

ALABAMA — Rev. L. S. Oliver 
and Mr. R. L. Anderson. 

FLORIDA — Dr. John L. Knight, 
Rev. C. R. Moore, Rev. T. Howard 
Warwick, and Mr. H. C. Maupin. 

GEORGIA — Rev. Mack Ander¬ 
son, Rev. Bruce B. Hall, and Mr. 
Sam Knox. 

EASTERN KENTUCKY — Dr. 
D. S. Somerville, Rev. Arthur 0. 
Little, Rev. Leon G. Cook, and Rev. 
John Howald. 

KENTUCKY—Rev. D. D. Lewis, 
Rev. Oren D. Thrasher, Rev. Had¬ 
ley Hall, and Rev. Oliver C. Huff. 

MISSISSIPPI — Dr. Otto Stucki 
and Rev. J. C. Tousley. 

NORTH CAROLINA—Dr. Lloyd 
B. Byron and Mrs. Madelyn Wall. 

SOUTH CAROLINA — Rev. Ben 
F. Marlin, Rev. E. N. Gunter, and 
Rev. W. Boyd Welch. 

TENNESSEE — Rev. C. E. Shu- 
make, Rev. J. E. Beckum, Rev. Ed¬ 
ward F. Cox, Mr. John T. Benson, 
Jr., and Rev. George Scutt. 

EAST TENNESSEE — Rev. Vic¬ 
tor E. Gray and Dr. Lawrence B. 
Hicks. 

VIRGINIA — Dr. V. W. Littrell 
and Rev. Ralph Schurman. 

WEST VIRGINIA — Dr. Ed¬ 
ward C. Oney, Rev. Harvey Hen- 
dershot, Rev. C. Glenn Bowling, 
Rev. Roy T. McKinney, and Rev. 
J. C. Wallace. 

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION — 
Rev. Claude W. Galloway and Rev. 
John R. Browning. 

EX OFFICIO — Dr. A. B. Mack¬ 

ey. 

Dedicated April\ 1961 
April 15 brought an undercurrent 

of hussle, bustle, and excitement 
to Trevecca’s campus. Several large 
yellow machines came to reside 
with us. They settled on the corner 
of Hart and Lester Avenue and 
began their work on an item which 
is to change the history of the 
college. The construction of the 
Mackey Library had begun! 

. As of the present time the 
grounds have been surveyed and 
the footings dug and poured. The 
general construction is under the 
direction of the college. Sub-con- 
tracts will be made for some of 
the smaller jobs. They are expect¬ 
ing to have the building roofed 
before winter. 

The building is expected to be 
dedicated in April, 1961. This date 
will be important for several rea¬ 
sons. The Board of Trustees will be 
meeting, the completion of the li¬ 
brary will bring us one step closer 
to accreditation in the Southern 
Association, and Dr. A. B. Mackey 
will have completed twenty-five 
years as president of Trevecca Naz¬ 
arene College. It is fitting that the 
library, which will be dedicated to 
the Mackeys, should be completed 
at this time. 

Let us work hard in the coming 
months to pay our pledges and 
cooperate to see this accomplished. 

Nervous prostration was un¬ 
known when people worked more 
and worried less. 

The fellow who continues pull¬ 
ing on the oars does not have much 
time to rock the boat. 

Many people are lonely because 
they build walls instead of bridges. 

A milk bottle fished out of the 
Atlantic Ocean was found to con¬ 
tain a mysterious message, but the 
writing was too blurred to be read. 

The F.B.I. conducted tests, and 
at least six words stood out, “Two 
quarts of milk, no cream.” 

The next great task of humanity 
is not deliverance by the sword, but 
deliverance from the sword. 

—David Lloyd George 

Contentment consists not in great 
wealth, but in few wants. 

—Epictetus 

Wild Flower Pilgrimage 
Attracts Many 

Professor Hemmerly and Ken¬ 
neth Hemmerly, his brother, at¬ 
tended the Wild Flower Pilgrimage 
at Gatlinburg, Tennessee, April 29 
and 30. 

This annual pilgrimage is spon¬ 
sored jointly by the Chamber of 
Commerce in Gatlinburg and the 
Botany Department of the Univer¬ 
sity of Tennessee. People gathered 
there from all over the country to 
study the flora of the S m o k e y 
Mountains. Since the plants and 
trees of this area are much like 
those of the Northern United States 
and Canada, it was an interesting 
trip. 

Mr. Hemmerly and Kenneth 
“roughed it” by camping out Fri¬ 
day night. 

On behalf of 
the entire Chris- 
t i a n W orkers 
Association, may 
I express our 
appreciation for 
the faithful 
work which has 
been done by our 
president, Win¬ 
ston Hatclilf. 
Winston has 
been active in 

the C. W. A. every year since com¬ 
ing to Trevecca to finish his high 
school work. He has always been 
characterized by his dependability 
and sincere desire to lead people 
to Christ. He has worked hard 
and has done a good job. Under 
his leadership many souls have 
been shown the way of salvation 
and won to God. 

The Association is looking for¬ 
ward to the future also, and ex¬ 
pecting great thing of God. Jim 
Staley has been elected to guide 
the C.W.A. next year. Jim has 
been active in the Association for 
three years, serving successfully in 
places of leadership in several de¬ 
partments. He has served as vice 
president for the past year; so it 
is into capable hands that the As¬ 
sociation is being entrusted. Other 
officers include: Leroy Davis, vice 
president; Esther Blume, secre¬ 
tary; Yvonne Johnson, followup 
secretary; Tom Reid, treasurer; 
Albert Trusdale, visitation chair¬ 
man; and Martha Gray, reporter. 

Each of these officers accepts his 
responsibility with a determination 
to promote the work of the King¬ 
dom as fully as possible, and with 

your support and prayers expects 

to see many things accomplished 

for God. 

LEJEUNE ELECTED 
(Continued from Page 1) 

affairs of the college paper next 

year. Dwayne was assistant busi¬ 

ness manager for the Darda last 

year and also served as freshman 

class president. 

Sam Phipps, a junior from 
Huntington, West Virginia, has 
held the following offices while at 

Trevecca. During his sophomore 

year he was business manager of 

the Trev-Echoes for part of the 

year, and this year he is Darda 

business manager. Sam is major¬ 

ing in religion and minoring in 

history. 

Joe Moses, a junior, came to 

Trevecca from Salem, Virginia. 

Joe has been active in the choir 

since coming here. This year is 

his second year as choir president. 

He also received a letter last year. 

For two years he has traveled in 

a quartet for the school. Other ac¬ 

tivities include being president of 

the Music and Virginia Clubs. At 

present he is business manager of 

Trev-Echoes. 

After completing a major in 

music education and a minor in 

education and psychology at Trev¬ 

ecca, Joe plans to teach. 

Martha Gray 
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CHOIR 
March 23 

After singing in chapel we slip¬ 
ped on the “President’s Special” 
driven by our old-time friend Brig¬ 
ham Young. At aproximately 11:30 
a.m. we said our last good-byes 
and roared down the private drive 
on our merry way to East Gads¬ 
den, Alabama. 

Professor Howick gave his wife, 
Frances, a surprise package that 
could be opened when we left the 
city limits. There were Tootsie loli- 
pops for all. 

Ed LeJeune had Orval’s portable 
record played along to make the 
long miles shorter. 
March 24 

Reached Birmingham at noon. 
After eating lunch we all went 
shopping*. Mom Keys bought a 
beautiful straw bag. Of course, Pop 
thought she didn’t need it. But . . . 

Ed Allred and James Van Hook 
were decked out in suits and ties. 
Reason enough — Van Hook was 
to meet Susie’s parents. 

Wade Westbrook was excited be¬ 
cause he was able to stay with 
his parents. Don Eads visited with 
his brother. 

March 25 

Friday morning found us on our 
way to Memphis, Everett’s home¬ 
stead. Just had a few tricks to 
spice the day! The “freeze out” 
ended when Karen Cox protested 
because her page-boy was being 
disturbed. Ann Bohannon and Nan¬ 
cy Rushing were initiated when 
they ate marshmallows which had 
been rolled in alum. Professor Un- 
ruh just had to have one also, but 
he suffered. 

Joe Moses taped Wayne Clancy's 
and Melvin Welch’s faces and ears 
together while they caught a nap. 
It just didn’t pay to go to sleep. 

Eating in the people’s homes was 
a sure treat and a good way to 
gain a few pounds. 

Bess Pearson had a special visi¬ 
tor whose last name we learned 
was Kirby. Also saw an old-timer, 
Barbara Barnett. 

March 26 

“O.K., you ‘Jugheads,’ keep your 
seats while I get the score” was 
the usual quote from Pop once 
again as we arrived in Jackson, 
Mississippi. 

Such a nice trip! The kids played 
fruit basket turn over by the ones 
sitting in the back of the bus mov¬ 
ing to the front. This caused a bit 
of confusion because Professor 
wouldn’t let us change back at 
noon. 

You should have seen the twins! 
Burch and Welch were dressed iden¬ 
tically — white shirts, red vests 

DIARY 
with black shirt and trousers. They 
posed for several pictures during 
the day. Drew quite a bit of at¬ 
tention which they demanded. 
March 27 

Up early with a full day ahead. 
Rain made a dreary day. Our first 
service was at McComb, Mississippi. 
Afterwards a most delicious dinner 
was served in their gorgeous par¬ 
sonage. This was the only time 
we were served in a parsonage. 

The azaleas were a beautiful 
sight upon our entrance to Mobile. 
“Now, y’all” Sylvia is proud of her 
hometown! A real fried chicken 
dinner was served in the basement 
of the church. While waiting for 
chow we had a mock choir pro¬ 
gram. 

March 28 

“Florida, here we come!” There 
was much excitement among the 
choristers, especially Phyllis Lobb 
who had never been to the fair 
state. 

Arriving at Tallahassee we were 
greeted by Betty Helms. Joyce 
Shaw had a family reunion. Also 
Berma DuBose’s family came down 
from Georgia. 

Jean Partin was our most able 
postmistress. Each morning she 
opened her little miniature post 
office. Miriam Goodwin was the of¬ 
ficial nurse, giving pills and swob¬ 
bing throats. 

The hot Florida sunshine made 
us appreciate our air-conditioned 
bus, as we continued our journey 
to Silver Springs. The glass bottom 
boats attracted some while others 
went on jungle cruises. Those on 
the jungle cruise saw two red car¬ 
dinals, fourteen turtles, one snake, 
six monkeys and 14,962 trees. 

Dale Melton was eager for us 
to continue on to Bradentown . . . 
Shirley was waiting. 

Jim Hess drove over from Tam¬ 
pa. Mary Tom Webb was also a 
supporter for her alma mater. 

March 30 

Linda Pierce “made a landing” 
and we were off to Ft. Lauderdale 
by route of Arcadia where we sang 
in Dale Melton’s high school. 

Ann Bohannon went down in de¬ 
feat when Melvin obtained wit¬ 
nesses who said the bridge in 
Charleston was higher than Sun¬ 
shine Skyway. If ever in Charleston 
don’t miss this bridge which touches 
the clouds. 

We toured Sears store in Ft. 
Lauderdale and several of the girls 
bought shirts to match. We had to 
rush because the Ft. Lauderdalians 
were waiting with a fish supper 

(Continued Col. 4) 

Mock Faculty 
Program 

Faculty members who attended 
the mock faculty program Satur¬ 
day evening, April 3, saw them¬ 
selves as “others see them.” Stu¬ 
dents who participated in the 
program gave a good imitation of 
the faculty. 

In the first scene the students 
portrayed the teachers as they ap¬ 
pear on the chapel platform. Gene 
Cook (Dr. Wise) presided; Ann Bo¬ 
hannon (Miss McClain) played the 
piano; Wayne Clancy (Professor 
Unruh) led the singing; Raymond 
Cowan (Professor Phillips), and 
Joyce Shaw (Mrs. Mackey) made 
announcements; and the faculty 
quartet sang. The quartet was 
composed of Paul Jackson (Mr. 
Richardson), Gene Cook (Dr. Wise) 
Melvin Welch (Dr. Adams), and 
Raymond Cowan (Professor Phil¬ 
lips). Kemp Higgenbotham was ex¬ 
cellent as he portrayed Dr. A. B. 
Mackey. 

Other faculty members on the 
platform were imitated by Jo Ann 
Smith (Mrs. Phillips), Wade West¬ 
brook (Mr. Chambers), Carolyn 
Wiley (Mrs. Chambers), Dale Mel¬ 
ton (Mr. Childers), Jimmy Staggs 
(Mr. Redford), Miriam Goodwin 
(Mrs. Redford), Ruth Shannon 
(Mrs. Greene), and Ann Fleming 
(Dr. Stuneck). 

In the second scene Jo Ann Smith 
and Ann Fleming portrayed Mrs. 
Phillips and Dr. Stuneck respec¬ 
tively as in classrooms. 

Wayne Clancy, Joe Moses, and 
Jean Ledford imitated Professor 
Unruh and “Pop” and “Mom” Keys 
in the third scene which was the 
choir tour. Wayne conducted mem¬ 
bers of the choir in several num¬ 

bers and Joe gave a speech to the 

people as “Pop” Keys might do it. 

The evening was filled with fun 

and jollity for students and faculty 

alike. 

Freshmen Enjoy Outing 
Speaking of fun — ask the fresh¬ 

men who went on the outing held 

at Percy Warner Park on April 9. 

Several games were played, in¬ 

cluding soft ball, volleyball, sack 

races and an egg-throwing contest. 

Joynell Warhurst can tell you more 

about the raw eggs which plastered 

her. 

The highlight of the day included 

hot dogs, potato chips, cookies, 

soft drings and roasted marshmal¬ 

lows. 

Senior Sketch 
One of the busiest seniors on 

campus is Louise Irwin who hails 
from Clearwater, Florida. Louise, 
a good student, is majoring in bio¬ 
logical science and minoring in 
mathematics. She is secretary and 
laboratory assistant to Professor 
Hemmerly. 

In addition to working and study¬ 
ing, Louise finds time to partici¬ 
pate in class and club activities. 
She is a member of the Florida 
Club, Science Club and Trevecca 
Athletic Association. She plays on 
the Alpha team and participates in 
basketball, softball and volleyball. 

In the future Louise plans to 
enter medical school where she will 
prepare for medical work on the 
mission field. She will be an asset 
to the cause of world missions in 
the Church of the Nazarene. 

CHOIR DIARY 
Denny Hage was thrilled to see 

his family and his friend, Carl 
Eby. 

March 31 

Before leaving Ft. Lauderdale 
we rode down the beach and waded 
in the Atlantic. Afterwards South- 
side Church (Denny’s church) pre¬ 
pared a picnic lunch which was 
served in Birch Park. (We changed 
the name to Burch Park). 

We continued on our way to 
Miami via the “Gold C o a s t.” 
Wayne Clancy can tell you the 
legend of the names of each hotel. 

Miami has a Sears too. Being a 
distance of twenty-three miles from 
Ft. Lauderdale we found it neces¬ 
sary to tour another Sears. 

Again we ate in the homes. Don 
Pitzer and Douglas Askew stayed 
in a home where there were four 
teen-age daughters. This doesn’t 
happen everyday! 

April 1 

April Fool’s Day caught us in 
Orlande. Ann Bohannon gave us 
a history of the “city beautiful.” 

Turkey and ham with all the 
trimmings were served in the rec¬ 
reation hall. Jan Willis and Larry 
Finger renewed old acquaintenan- 
ces as we ate. 

Despite the rain we had an over¬ 
flow congregation — people stand¬ 
ing. 

April 2 

Ho-hum! 5:45 a.m. found us on 
the bus and ready to go. Can you 
imagine Pop being late? 

We had a long stretch to Charles¬ 
ton. The Welches are the only fam¬ 
ily living in Charleston, the city 
with the highest bridge in the 
world. (Melvin’s philosophy). 

MISS PEACH By Mell 

Joyce Hughes, Paul 

Cleckner Present Recital 
“If I Perish, I Perish” were the 

words of Queen Esther in the Bible 
as she spoke of her duty to save 
her own people, the Jews. Joyce 
Hughes, a senior recitalist, pre¬ 
sented this reading. Paul Cleck¬ 
ner, a junior recitalist, presented 
Paul “On the Road to Damascus.” 

Both of these readings were 
given April 22 in the Fine Arts 
auditorium assisted by Ann Bohan¬ 
non, pianist. Ann played two num¬ 
bers — “Sonata, Op. 31, No. 2” 
by Beethoven and “Fague in G 
Minor” by Bach. 

Paul Jackson, Kemp Higginbo¬ 
tham, and Harold Hughes were 
ushers. Mrs. Paul Greene and Miss 
Barbara McClain were the instruc¬ 
tors. 

Spring on Campus 
With the thawing of the last 

snows of winter came the fresh 
footsteps of spring on Trevecca’s 
campus. Without effort these foot¬ 
steps left their imprint on the cam¬ 
pus landscape. 

Yellow was the herald of spring’s 
flowers. Yellow forsythia, yellow 
jonquils, and yellow dandelions 
brightened the campus and the 
hearts of the students. Silently the 
footsteps continued their work. The 
grass acquired a brighter hue of 
green. Branches of trees were 
touched with green, with the rosy 
hues of the redbud tree, with the 
rich purple of the princess tree and 
with the white blossoms of the dog¬ 
wood, catalpa and apple trees. 
Spirea added its tiny white flowers 
as spring whispered in her branch¬ 
es. The lilac bush echoed its silent 
sounds with purple. 

The first heralders of spring in 
the feathered world were the rob¬ 
ins. Other birds soon made up a 
choir which lent its songs to the 
chorus. The squirrels seemed frisk¬ 
ier as the tonic of spring surged 
through their veins. 

Spring demanded the attention 
of busy students as her footsteps 
grew louder. The campus was filled 
with activity. T.N.C. had become 
vigorously alive with the miracles 
spring had wrought. 

Nothing will ruin the country if 

the people themselves will under¬ 

take its safety; and nothing can 

save it if they leave that safety in 

any hands but their own. 

—Daniel Webster 

Ray Cowan and Paul Jackson 
enjoyed their chess game during 
this long day. Wayne Clancy named 
himself “the root of all trouble” 
and Burch was the official judge 
who kept things in tune. Without 
a doubt this was carried too far. 
Of all days Karen picked this one 
to be anti-social. Lois Conkey and 
Mary Beth passed out graham 
crackers with a mixture of peanut 
butter and alum. Herman Rouse 
will never forget Charleston! 
You’ll have to ask him for more 
info. 

Goofed! Goofed! Goofed! (We 
pulled a Greensboro). My, what a 
mix-up on the risers! 

(continued on Page 4, Col. 3) 
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Alph as Notch 

Easy Win 
James Spruill allowed only five 

hits in a winning effort for the 
Alphas over the Deltas. With Den¬ 
nis Hage and Spruill’s bats boom¬ 
ing out base hits, the Alphas scored 
seven runs in the first inning and 
then coasted to an easy 9-3 victory 
as Spruill set the Deltas down in 
order during the last four innings. 

Gene Reynolds led the Deltas in 
hitting with 2-4 and Everett Hig¬ 
ginbotham also banged out a dou¬ 
ble. McDonald hurled for the 
Deltas. 

Deltas Edge Betas 
The Deltas defeated the Betas 

in the first softball game of the 
year by the score of 11-10 in extra 
innings. The Betas led through the 
first five innings under the excel¬ 
lent pitching of Bill Thompson and 
hitting of Duane Houston, but 
faltered in the sixth as three mis- 
cues were made to tie the game. 

In the seventh inning, the Del¬ 
tas scored the winning run on a 
two-base miseue and a single by 
Byron Dollar. Wade Westbrook 
cracked a homerun, with Gene 
Reynolds and Winston Thaxton 
getting 2-3 at the plate for the 
Deltas. Houston led the Betas with 
3-5. 

Deltas Creep By Betas 
A fine pitcher’s dual between By¬ 

ron Dollar of the Deltas and Bill 
Thompson of the Betas ended in 
a 7-6 Delta victory as a last inning 
rally by the Betas fell short by 
one run. 

Dollar also led the Deltas at 
the plate with 2-3 and knocked in 
the winning run with a two-cut 
single. Lowell Clayburn and Bill 
Thompson led the Betas’ batting 
attack with a double and single 
each. 

CAMPUS 
BARBER SHOP 

Specializes in Flat Tops 
Hours 1-5 p.m. 

Barber—A1 Wood 

Betas Win Over 

Alphas 
The Betas romped over the Al¬ 

phas by the score of 15-11 in rack¬ 
ing up their first victory of the 
year. Dave Edmonson and Bill 
Thompson’s combined efforts on 
the mound and the excellent hitting 
of Lowell Clyburn and Joe Carr 
helped the Betas to gain victory. 

At the plate Clyburn went 3-4 and 
Carr 2-2. 

Laverne Deel and James Spruill 
hurled for the Alphas and Darell 
Dennis cracked 3-3 to lead the hit¬ 
ting attack. 

Girls Softball 
The Deltas decisively defeated 

the Betas 8 to 1 in the first game 
of the season. The Deltas have a 
strong, solid team and will prob¬ 
ably take first place this season. 

The Betas, in first place last year, 
are predicted to take second place 
this year, but the Alphas will make 
it hard for them. 

The second game of the season 
was a close one. The Alphas nar¬ 
rowly defeated the Betas 17 to 16 
in an extra inning. The Betas were 
ahead 13 to 3, when the Alphas 
exploded in the sixth inning with 
eight runs. At the end of the sev¬ 
enth inning the score was tied 15 
to 15. The Betas scored one run, 
but the Alphas scored two. Louise 
Irwin knocked in the winning run 
with a sizzling grounder over first 
base. 

Girls Vollyhall 
Volleyball games between Mc¬ 

Kay and Hardy Halls are being 
played every Wednesday at 4:30 
p.m. In the first two-games-out-of- 
three contest, the McKay girls 
walloped the Hardy girls. In the 
second contest the Hardy girls 
returned the compliment by sound¬ 
ly beating the McKay girls in all 
three games. Anything could hap¬ 
pen next time! 

Alphas Defeat Betas 
With Ron Kennedy banging out 

3 - 5 at the plate the Alphas romp¬ 
ed over the Betas 12-5. James 
Spruill hurled for the Alphas, al¬ 
lowing only four hits. 

Gene Cook led the Betas in hit¬ 
ting with 2-4. Dave Edmondson 
pitched for the Betas and pitched 
a fine game, but some misfielding 
by the Betas hindered his efforts. 

CHOIR DIARY 
A surprise was in store for Caro¬ 

lyn when her parents and brother 
came to the service. 
April 3 

Heavy schedule on a beautiful 
Sunday morning. We tuned our vo¬ 
cal chords for the three services 
scheduled. 

After attending Sunday school 
class in Sumter we jumped into our 
robes and sang during the morning 
worship service. 

In the afternoon we had a short 
service at Columbia and hurried 
away to Ft. Mill. Joe Moses’ par¬ 
ents drove approximately 300 miles 
to the service. Ed Allred, Peggy Jo 
and Frances Howick also were with 
their families. Now it was Susie’s 
turn to meet Van Hook’s parents, 
and she wasn’t even nervous. 

At the close of the service we 
felt it had been a successful day. 
April 4 

Another day of rain. Traveling 
on our way to Atlanta we passed 
Stone Mountain. 

Here it was next to the last day 
of our tour and Poole still didn’t 
have his sight-singing homework. 
Classes were conducted each day 
on the bus. 

GREER’S 
RESTAURANT 

HONEST 
Charcoal Steaks 

407 Murfreesboro Road 

MERCURY COURT 
411 MURFREESBORO 

Nearest to College Restaurant Adjoining Nashville’s Newest 

Comprehensives 
There are many apprehensive 
Seniors taking comprehensives, 
While the pedagogues and tutors 
Have become as hearty rooters 
For the abolition of 
The dreadful coalition of 
The teacher and the student 
In a conference of prudent 
Exchange of forgotten knowledge 
As the seniors of the college. 

Rev. Wendell Wellman took us 
on a guided tour of what we 
thought the most magnificent 
church in the United States — the 
new Nazarene Church in Atlanta. 

How could we ever forget those 
catfish and hushpuppies. Ray 
Cowan ate 12 fish and 13 hushpup¬ 
pies. Watch those ulcers! 

Pop and Mom Keys chaperoned 
Nancy Rushing so she could stay 
with the Chiltons—a neat arrange¬ 
ment. 
April 5 

Before leaving Atlanta we shop¬ 
ped at Rich’s. They must have had 
a Sears somewhere, but we 
couldn’t find it. 

Lookout Mountain provided a 
nice rest stop. Everett said, “This is 
too high for me.” 

Our last service was nearing. We 
enjoyed a chicken basket supper 
at a nearby restaurant which closed 
its doors just for us. 

Dr. Hicks spoke to us in our de¬ 
votional service. As we sang, the 
hearts of both choir members and 
congregation were blessed. Indeed 
this was a climaxing service with 
shouts of victory. 

Shearin’s Barber 
Shop 

626 Murfreesboro Road 

Science Club Has 
Overnight Trip 

An excited group of Science Club 
members left May 6 for an over¬ 
night camping trip at Fall Creek 
Falls State Park. 

Fall Creek Falls is located ap¬ 
proximately one hundred miles 
southeast of Nashville. The large 
park is situated near the Smokies 
and presents beautiful mountain 
scenes. It contains a number of 
waterfalls and lakes. The best 
known of the waterfalls is Fall 
Creek Falls itself. While not large, 
it is higher than Niagara Falls. To 
reach the base of the falls one must 
climb down by means of a cable. 
In other parts of the park, lakes 
provide recreational activities. 

Birds, scarce in more populated 
areas, were seen by those patient 
enough to “bird watch.” Many wild 
flowers and bushes were in bloom 
at this time of the year and added 
extra beauty to the park. 

Good food, recreation, and plenty 
to see and do made a trip which 
will not be forgotten. 

About 11.00 p.m. here we were 
at school once again. We were all 
worn out from a battle with pillows 
and hurried to hit the sack sigh¬ 
ing, “There is no place like home.” 

WALDRUM'S 
Your 

REXALL 
Store 

“A good drug store” 

Phone AL 6-2654 
616 Murfreesboro Road 

First Church of the Nazarene 
510 WOODLAND ST. 

College Classes in Sunday School 
College Youth Group—6:00 

A Place To Serve 

Make This Your Church Home While in 
Trevecca 

Alamo Plaza 
Hotel Courts 

450 Murfreesboro Road 

AL 5-7528 118 Rooms 

WEE WASH-IT 
Quick Service Laundry 

90 Min. Fluff Dry-Folded 
1 Day Shirt-Dry Clean Service 

628 Murfreesboro Road 

Scott Bolt & Screw Co. 
SARGENT PAINT 

314 Murfreesboro Road 

Dodge Cleaners 
Coin-O-W ashette 

Wash 20tf Dry 10^ 
350 Murfreesboro 

Joy Hair Stylist 
Permanent - Waving - Styling 

CH 2-6742 
398 *4 B Murfreesboro Road 

GRACE NAZARENE CHURCH 
2518 Gallatin Rd. Rt. 31 E. 

A warm welcome awaits our Trevecca friends to our 

Sunday School - 9:30 A.M. 

Morning Worship -10:45 A.M. 

NYPS 6:30 P.M. Evening Worship 7:30 P.M. 

REV. GEORGE SCUTT, Pastor 

COLLEGE HILL 
CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 

The Friendly Church with the Full Gospel 

Sunday School 9:45 

Morning Worship 10:45 

N.Y.P.S. 6:30 Wednesday Evening 7:30 


